
             Safeguarding Briefing for Early Years / 22.05.20 
 

1 | P a g e  
A u t h o r :  J o  B a r c l a y ,  S a f e g u a r d i n g  M a n a g e r  f o r  S c h o o l s  a n d  E Y F S  
D a t e :  2 2 . 0 5 . 2 0  
 

 
Dear colleagues, 
 
Welcome to the second safeguarding briefing for early years providers.  Safeguarding 
challenges us all at the best of times and COVID-19 has certainly made this challenge 
greater.  However, I am aware of your ongoing commitment and dedication to this task and 
have had some great feedback about work being done by providers to safeguarding children 
and support families during this difficult time. 
 
I would like to draw your attention to the need for settings to continue keeping in touch / 
undertaking welfare checks with their children and families, even if closed. If you are open or 
will be, please keep in touch with the families that have decided that their children will not 
attend (further information is in the Risk assessments and welfare checks section below).   
 
I referred in the last briefing to the fact we would be re-arranging the safeguarding forum for 
Early Years and Childcare providers.  I am pleased to let you know that this has been 
confirmed for 7.00pm on 21st October.  It will be held in Chelmsford and further details will be 
shared in due course, but hold the date meanwhile! 
 
Best wishes 
 
Jo 
  
Jo Barclay 
Safeguarding Manager for Schools and Early Years 

Specialist Education Services 

 
Essex County Council    www.essex.gov.uk | telephone: 03330 131078 | mobile: 07775 
030021 | email: jo.barclay@essex.gov.uk  
 
and  
 
Matt Lewis 
Safeguarding Adviser for Schools and Early Years 
Specialist Education Services 
 
Essex County Council www.essex.gov.uk | telephone: 03330 131 072 | mobile: 07747 486 
310 | email: matthew.lewis@essex.gov.uk  

 

Risk assessments and welfare checks 
 
Although there is much talk about the re-opening of early years settings, some obviously 
remain closed or partially closed for the time being.  Settings should regularly review risk 
assessments to ensure they are dynamic and respond to the current needs of individual 
children and families.  Settings should be mindful of the potential increasing pressures on 
families in terms of financial difficulty, the impact of isolation on mental health  and wellbeing 

http://www.essex.gov.uk/
mailto:jo.barclay@essex.gov.uk
http://www.essex.gov.uk/
mailto:matthew.lewis@essex.gov.uk


             Safeguarding Briefing for Early Years / 22.05.20 
 

2 | P a g e  
A u t h o r :  J o  B a r c l a y ,  S a f e g u a r d i n g  M a n a g e r  f o r  S c h o o l s  a n d  E Y F S  
D a t e :  2 2 . 0 5 . 2 0  
 

and other safeguarding issues.  Discussions with parents should be a general ‘check in’ on 
how they are managing, identifying any particular concerns and providing information, for 
example about keeping their child safe online.  Some settings will be picking up concerns 
from families not previously on their radar and be able to resolve issues before they escalate, 
perhaps by using the Early Help procedures.  Some concerns may appear to be relatively 
minor, but could be significant for the child or family involved. 
 
I provided 3 model risk assessments in the CYP Repsonse Plan for EYS settings to use if 
you wanted to.  Model A and B were to inform decision-making about whether a vulnerable 
child (identified by the government as those with a social worker) or those with an EHCP 
would be safer in their setting or at home.  Model C was a sample risk assessment to use for 
all children to support decisions about method and frequency of welfare checks and 
identifying any required support.  Settings may prefer to use their own version of a risk 
assessment document, but the crucial thing is that there has been a risk assessment process 
around each child, that there are appropriate welfare checks in place for each child and that 
there is a mechanism in place for reviewing risk assessments to ensure they meet current 
need. 
 
Our local quadrant team early years colleagues have been phoning settings to check in and 
offer support with arrangements over the summer term.  We hope this has been helpful.   
 
The response plan is attached again here, for your information:   
 

EYS settngs - 

Covid-19 Pupil Response Plan - 26.04.20.docx 
 
 

Children and Families Hub (C&FH) 
 
Following a significant decrease in contact to the C&FH since March, there has recently been 
a steady increase in the number of ‘Requests For Support’ (RFS) received.  However, it has 
been noticed there is not a corresponding increase in the use of the Consultation Line.   
 
The Consultation Line is available for professionals to call when advice is required on how to 
best support/protect children and young people. Professionals will receive advice, guidance 
and support from a Social Worker or Senior Practitioner based in the Children and Families 
Hub during a discussion focused on a child’s need and the most appropriate level of 
intervention.  It provides an opportunity to have a hypothetical discussion about how to best 
support a child and their family, including using a Team Around the Family (TAF) approach, 
and signposting via the Directory of Services. If needed, the professional will be signposted 
to the Request For Support (RFS) portal, should a request for support be required.  The 
Consultation Line can help you explore with a Social Worker how best to talk through your 
concerns with the family, and work with them to identify how to access support that meets 
their need. 
 

https://www.essexeffectivesupport.org.uk/early-help/
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Where you have concerns about a child, you can contact the Children & Families Hub (C&FH) 
on 0345 603 7627 - please specifically ask for the C&FH and state you are a professional. 
You will also have to state if you require the Consultation Line (Social Worker will give advice 
but not record the call) or the Priority Line (because an immediate response is necessary).   
 
You can access further information and the Directory of Services via the Effective Support 
portal:  https://www.essexeffectivesupport.org.uk/request-support/    
 

 
Model Bereavement Policy 
 
A model Bereavement Policy has been written for settings to use if they wish: 
 

Bereavement Policy - 

11.05.20.docx  
 

 
Domestic Abuse  
 
SafeLives #ReachIn campaign:  Lockdown is difficult for everyone. However, for those 
living with an abusive partner or family member, it is dangerous, traumatic and relentless. 
Opportunities to reach out and access support are reduced as making phone calls or visiting 
services is much harder. Over the last few weeks, there has been a huge community effort 
to reach people who may be vulnerable, ensuring they have the food and essentials they 
need. 

SafeLives want to help those volunteers and the wider community to be alert to the signs of 
abuse and to recognise what they can do to help. 

Please click here to find out more about the #ReachIn campaign, as well as practical help 
and guidance on what to do if you’re worried about someone you know. 

Online awareness trainng:  The Southend, Essex and Thurrock Domestic Abuse Board 
(SETDAB) has produced a basic awareness online training programme for professionals to 
support understanding of domestic abuse and related processes 
 

 
Essex Safeguarding Children Board 

The Essex Safeguarding Children Board (ESCB) has a dedicated Coronavirus hub, which 
aims to provide a single point of access for anyone needing information and resources in 
relation to safeguarding children and young people. 

These pages include: 

https://www.essexeffectivesupport.org.uk/request-support/
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDAsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMDA1MTkuMjE3MjE3OTEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3NhZmVsaXZlcy5vcmcudWsvcmVhY2gtaW4ifQ.WZBkEHNHCV5hstwPcHABNFbDMkbR7_iuT93JQDVRsOU%2Fbr%2F78822210321-l&data=02%7C01%7C%7C2ba93d55304a4ee41e9708d7fbfb98e3%7Ca8b4324f155c4215a0f17ed8cc9a992f%7C0%7C0%7C637254930329413624&sdata=PawlVPpl1RzD9uPYUPRPzQJkTDVzD2xPOavWE5mhtAw%3D&reserved=0
https://setdab.org/training/domestic-abuse-basic-awareness-elearning-guidance/
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDAsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMDA1MDEuMjA5MDI2MjEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL2V1cjAyLnNhZmVsaW5rcy5wcm90ZWN0aW9uLm91dGxvb2suY29tLz91cmw9aHR0cHMlM0ElMkYlMkZ3d3cuZXNjYi5jby51ayUyRjIyNjUmZGF0YT0wMiU3QzAxJTdDJTdDZTdmMTBmOGI5NTg1NDU0NmNlMTMwOGQ3ZDdjOTRmYjQlN0NhOGI0MzI0ZjE1NWM0MjE1YTBmMTdlZDhjYzlhOTkyZiU3QzAlN0MwJTdDNjM3MjE1MTMxOTMxMjM2OTc3JnNkYXRhPTVNMm1OS0hCT0JURkR6MzhiR1clMkJoc0hPYVEwbTFoZkJ6MTd3SDJPZmhWbyUzRCZyZXNlcnZlZD0wIn0.wblW2e9ESPhCo-CumyANoRgPzzBv5FF6j44NZHBlwyM%2Fbr%2F78103023187-l&data=02%7C01%7C%7C5ed2d428e1764d78bd7008d7eda5f19c%7Ca8b4324f155c4215a0f17ed8cc9a992f%7C0%7C1%7C637239169297011116&sdata=XoIJUpbeXtbeR3EItqazGMFHynM2nAbaB77Z5Bz5lXI%3D&reserved=0
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• temporary changes to services 
• general information  
• resources for families 
• checklist of symptoms  
• Child Accident Prevention Trust (CAPT)  
• ESCB Online safety resources for professionals, parents/carers and young people 

 
Mental health and wellbeing 
 
Guidance for schools on mental health and wellbeing has been produced, and may also be 
useful for Early Years settings. The aim of the guidance is to bring together multiple guidance 
and resources, and the latest version is available on the Essex Schools Infolink - 
safeguarding notice board.    
 
The government has produced advice for parents on COVID-19: guidance on supporting 
children and young people’s mental health and wellbeing and also an information leaflet on 
Coronavirus (COVID-19) - an easy read - looking after your feelings and body, which settings 
may find useful to share with parents and perhaps to adapt for use with children.  
 
Several organisations have also produced new guidance to help providers, parents and 
carers and children look after their mental health and wellbeing during COVID-19. For 
example the NSPCC – through NSPCC Learning – and The Children's Society.  
 

 
Team Around the Family (TAF) meetings 
 
Where a setting has concerns about a child, an Eary Help multi-agency approach can be very 
helpful.   A TAF meeting can pull together professionals to share concerns, identify protective 
factors and agree support and required interventions to keep the child/ren safe.  The TAFSO 
team have produced a guide on how to hold a virtual TAF meeting.  This is available on the 
Effective Support website. 
 
As a reminder the TAFSOs are continuing to support wider partners who feel that a family 
could benefit from a virtual TAF, they are contactable using TAFSO@essex.gov.uk. 
 

 
Essex Child and Family Wellbeing Service (ECFWS) 
 
 The latest ECFWS bulletin is available here:   

 

        

2020-M05-D18 

ECFWS Weekly bulletin - edition 7.pdf     
 

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9..lQomFxfE69JgvsRYY9up4mfRrupZEmFqPWADrNv0Uuk%2Fbr%2F78103023187-l&data=02%7C01%7C%7C5ed2d428e1764d78bd7008d7eda5f19c%7Ca8b4324f155c4215a0f17ed8cc9a992f%7C0%7C1%7C637239169297011116&sdata=UWG01C0tngJm5kyVhzvx4R5n2Ew5hzsemOiWXtmQ7eo%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9..9UckcYWqXDTeFbdOsT1hvuFLkv0A118JT2lHQYkWFBA%2Fbr%2F78103023187-l&data=02%7C01%7C%7C5ed2d428e1764d78bd7008d7eda5f19c%7Ca8b4324f155c4215a0f17ed8cc9a992f%7C0%7C1%7C637239169297021109&sdata=gdPoriX1ZTtV5%2Fo5BU3oex%2FofXx5JL%2FLjhXWr5ulkHw%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9..s2ScSpyCbxAuDrfrRG4MFgReeZ77k9IswcwVXoJQICU%2Fbr%2F78103023187-l&data=02%7C01%7C%7C5ed2d428e1764d78bd7008d7eda5f19c%7Ca8b4324f155c4215a0f17ed8cc9a992f%7C0%7C1%7C637239169297021109&sdata=%2FYdOmvuvdibhO0JeM9l8iH3AalfsHa3kS8CGbeFy0GQ%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDYsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMDA1MDEuMjA5MDI2MjEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5lc2NiLmNvLnVrL3BhcmVudGNhcmVyL3NpY2stY2hpbGQtd2hlbi10by1zZWVrLWhlbHAvIn0.faTEnSzJCFYvze0sSsmxnZEB-y4bC9cddOXSgvi-NFk%2Fbr%2F78103023187-l&data=02%7C01%7C%7C5ed2d428e1764d78bd7008d7eda5f19c%7Ca8b4324f155c4215a0f17ed8cc9a992f%7C0%7C0%7C637239169297041098&sdata=gdmTez0r7W64REw%2Fec4kV%2Frsnf7XCXbHoD6Ez%2FmR4Ts%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDcsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMDA1MDEuMjA5MDI2MjEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5jYXB0Lm9yZy51ay9uZXdzL3ByZXZlbnRpbmctYWNjaWRlbnRzLWluLXRoZS1ob21lIn0.l9jnK1RV1DvenAsseeA_xdLacRkB0A0T0H8IowhVyB4%2Fbr%2F78103023187-l&data=02%7C01%7C%7C5ed2d428e1764d78bd7008d7eda5f19c%7Ca8b4324f155c4215a0f17ed8cc9a992f%7C0%7C1%7C637239169297041098&sdata=8wO64%2B%2BeIl8p%2FJHOWcCKGzTN3kk50D%2FWyH%2F0LhzvpDE%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMTEsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMDA1MDEuMjA5MDI2MjEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5lc2NiLmNvLnVrL21lZGlhLzIyMTYvbGlzdC1vZi1vbmxpbmUtc2FmZXR5LXJlc291cmNlcy0xMDQyMC5kb2N4In0.KvEruDvHLiYem7G8cCF7DZjskEyYahrXa3ChDmyWv64%2Fbr%2F78103023187-l&data=02%7C01%7C%7C5ed2d428e1764d78bd7008d7eda5f19c%7Ca8b4324f155c4215a0f17ed8cc9a992f%7C0%7C0%7C637239169297071082&sdata=eky6ct0TTfOFrh4oOTRshWEVCbRQCXKtlvF1CzPADMo%3D&reserved=0
https://schools.essex.gov.uk/pupils/Safeguarding/Pages/Safeguarding.aspx
https://schools.essex.gov.uk/pupils/Safeguarding/Pages/Safeguarding.aspx
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Fgovernment%2Fpublications%2Fcovid-19-guidance-on-supporting-children-and-young-peoples-mental-health-and-wellbeing%3Futm_source%3D198a9e75-a418-4442-9102-7c714bd37c3c%26utm_medium%3Demail%26utm_campaign%3Dgovuk-notifications%26utm_content%3Dimmediate&data=02%7C01%7C%7C565b60edc11b42951c1c08d7d49c5676%7Ca8b4324f155c4215a0f17ed8cc9a992f%7C0%7C0%7C637211640233642635&sdata=rGJTsboq25KV3zwMGYGvE3CefkT3JNmQV1lCOjhpmZI%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Fgovernment%2Fpublications%2Fcovid-19-guidance-on-supporting-children-and-young-peoples-mental-health-and-wellbeing%3Futm_source%3D198a9e75-a418-4442-9102-7c714bd37c3c%26utm_medium%3Demail%26utm_campaign%3Dgovuk-notifications%26utm_content%3Dimmediate&data=02%7C01%7C%7C565b60edc11b42951c1c08d7d49c5676%7Ca8b4324f155c4215a0f17ed8cc9a992f%7C0%7C0%7C637211640233642635&sdata=rGJTsboq25KV3zwMGYGvE3CefkT3JNmQV1lCOjhpmZI%3D&reserved=0
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/876996/Easy_read_looking_after_your_feelings_and_body.pdf
https://learning.nspcc.org.uk/
https://www.childrenssociety.org.uk/coronavirus-information-and-support
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.essexeffectivesupport.org.uk%2Fmedia%2F1144%2Fpractitioners-guide-how-do-i-hold-a-taf-virtually-april-2020_-004.docx&data=02%7C01%7C%7Cacb03e845a454bee65a208d7e6b7a92d%7Ca8b4324f155c4215a0f17ed8cc9a992f%7C0%7C0%7C637231548798806285&sdata=HRPwtQx79jXjp22tLOb8WPzfN5z%2Bzb9W%2B6wNpxOSDyI%3D&reserved=0
mailto:TAFSO@essex.gov.uk
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The Essex Child and Family Wellbeing Service (ECFWS) is also available to support settings 
with vulnerable children.  They will continue to contact settings over this period to discuss 
vulnerable children  (those with and without social workers) and will form part of the 
safeguarding arrangements for them. 
 

 
Essex Welfare Service (EWS) 
 
A reminder of the EWS, a service to help vulnerable people in the community in need of 
support and unable to access it at this time: https://www.essexwelfareservice.org.uk/. It would 
be helpful if settings could share this with parents for information and / or on the website as 
they are able to ‘self-refer’ if they are experiencing difficulties. 
 
EWS Contact: Call: 0300 303 9988 
Email: provide.essexwelfareservice@nhs.net   
Website: www.essexwelfareservice.org   
Opening hours: Monday to Friday, 8am to 7pm  Saturday and Sunday, 10am to 2pm 
 

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.essexwelfareservice.org.uk%2F&data=02%7C01%7C%7Cc07a65ddfb2340a9afc008d7e10ae88d%7Ca8b4324f155c4215a0f17ed8cc9a992f%7C0%7C0%7C637225309763208336&sdata=Xn66ZUZsfm7OArOCH8f0iUfGBGcYHGTEq4rPmWYrQRM%3D&reserved=0
mailto:provide.essexwelfareservice@nhs.net
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.essexwelfareservice.org%2F&data=02%7C01%7C%7Cc07a65ddfb2340a9afc008d7e10ae88d%7Ca8b4324f155c4215a0f17ed8cc9a992f%7C0%7C0%7C637225309763218332&sdata=9wJRqDafBQtgg47UM5cGtLBMeEdz%2FBcz60OFijUZJeQ%3D&reserved=0

